
Susan Bond 
3219 Riverview Road 
Prince George, B.C. 

V2K 4Y8 
 
 

August 26, 2023 
 

 

To: The Mayor and Members of City Council of the City of Prince George 
 
Re: Letter of Support for Facility Expansion at the Otway Nordic Centre. 
 
Jim Burbee is giving a presentation on behalf of the Caledonia Nordic Ski 
Club (CNSC) which intends to apply for an expansion of its licence of 
occupation. 
 
I have been a club member of CNSC since 1984 and have held many 
positions, including Club President from 2006 to 2008. Currently I am a 
certified ski instructor and teach adults and students in the school ski 
program. 
 
Apart from hosting World events, the club has been a big factor in attracting 
professionals to Prince George. I have given lessons to two physicians who 
were thrilled with the ski facilities and have chosen to relocate here. 
 
Land tenure has always been an issue of concern to the club and it is 
important that new land is acquired to replace land which will no longer be 
accessible. 
 
I am requesting that City Council give a letter of support for the Facility 
Expansion at the Otway Nordic Centre. 
 
 
Please include this correspondence with the agenda for the City Council 
Meeting. 
 
Yours truly, 
 
Susan Bond 
 


